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Annual Report of HKIE - Gas and Energy Division (Session 2020/21)
2020/21 is a very challenging year for the Gas and Energy Division.  It has been over a year since the World Health Organization declared the COV-19 outbreak a global pandemic – a crisis that continues to make significant impacts to our daily life even today. With the roll out of the vaccination program in Hong Kong and elsewhere, at last, we began to see the light of the tunnel and the signs of returning to some form of normality are looking promising.
 
What the impact of COV-19 to the Division’s activities is that we were unable to carry out site visits, workshops or face-to-face seminars. With the aid of advancement in digital solutions, together with the commitment of our Division members, a number of online Division meetings and online technical webinar were held securely and successfully. The number of gas and energy professionals, young or experienced engineers participated in our online webinar were not less, and in fact, higher than some of past Division events. This is attributed to the flexibility and convenience of online webinar, as well as the cooperation with other HKIE Divisions and learned institutions to promote cross sharing. Having said that, we did miss the face-to-face human interaction that the traditional approach can bring. I have no doubt that both the online and traditional webinars are going to stay. It is worth to recap some meaningful events the Division has organized successfully, but not limited to :
 
·        Occupational Safety and Health for Smart City 2020
·        Practical Approach and Contemporary’s View for Today’s Project Management
·        Experience Sharing on Gas Safety in PRC
·        Pathway to Growth of Solar Power in Hong Kong
·        Innovative Applications and Professional Development in Gas Engineering
·        Hydrogen Economy Conference (HEC) 2020
·        Glass in Gas Application in Hong Kong 
·        Planning, Construction and Operation Experience of New CCGT Unit D1
 
In addition, we have also supported several events of the HKIE Student Chapters, Engineers’ Night and a STEAM project to promote engineering to students. Promoting gas and energy technology and engineering and sharing the practical experiences of its application to the society and in particular, the young people and our members continue to be one of the key missions of the Division.
 
Finally, I would like to thank all our Division committee members, co-opted and affiliated members, as well as all helpers for their continuous support of the Division. Without their dedication, the smooth operation of the session in this difficult time is not possible. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish our incoming Division Chairman, Ir Mr. KT Lai all the success in the coming session and I am confident that he will take the Division into a new height. 
Ir Dr Chan Wai-Kuen Simon
Chairman - HKIE Gas and Energy Division (2020/21)
